MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 7th AUGUST 2014
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Jim Beskow, Steve Booth, Simon Booth, Rob Daniel, John Jenkinson and David Harkins.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the July 2014 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising
TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer gave a full report on the club’s current financial situation. He said that income from memberships, fast electrics, yachts and catering amounted to £613. Expenditure from catering, electricity, site maintenance, administration and yachting section prizes had been £579 leaving once again  a healthy account balance.
EVENTS

Past events were a successful fast electric Nationals, 2 enjoyable club Sundays but a not very well attended MYA event. There were only skippers from Bridlington and Wykeham attending the yachting which was disappointing for skippers and organisers. The 2014 Springer Championship has now ended.
This month sees our annual Open weekend on 16/17th August as well as another Northern Ampdraggers race meeting on 24th.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman reported that following a 3 week battle with the pumping system and a lack of water into the lake, an electrician was called in to check things. He has said that virtually all of our electrics are in need of refurbishment and/or upgrade to present standards. This will be done over a period including a new consumer unit and a thorough check of all electrics throughout the site. Eventually we will have a site safety certificate which is something we have never had. Please bear with us during this work, we will of course try to minimise any disruption.
David Markham mentioned that a caravan which was here for the Nationals arrived on Monday before the event and was parked in a place which meant it blocked disabled access. The owner had told us that he had measured the space between his awning and the fence and had allowed what he thought was enough room. In committee it was decided that at any future event caravans (and tents) will only be allowed close to the west side of the lake from late Thursday afternoon.

Ken Thorpe asked about setting up for the forthcoming static show at Driffield Showground and John Foster said that he would see to the cloths and banners etc but asked that members arrive early on Saturday with their boats, preferably before 8:30am.

There will be setting up for the Open Weekend from 2pm on Friday 15th August and volunteers will be made welcome. It was planned to have at least a couple of Duck Hunts with the springers, as many boats on the water and some fun Club 500 racing on both days. All money raised will go to the Legs for Angel appeal and the raffle will be run by Alf Lee with tickets being £2 each and it is hoped that members will support the event and the raffle. As usual the tombola will be run by ’the girls’ and will be in the Podium shelter.
Raffle prizes are:

1. Gallon of Famous Grouse whisky       2. Martell Brandy gift set

      3. Sandwich maker                                  4. Knitted golfer

      5. Large bottle of Babycham                    6. Fairways Café voucher

      7. McDonalds voucher                             8. McDonalds voucher

      9. Bondville voucher for 2015                  10. Bondville voucher for 2015              

     11. Bottle of wine

   Alf Lee                                                                        Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                    (Secretary)

